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Funds Distribution Report

Recipient Organization:
Northwest Youth Services
Address:
108 Prospect St
Bellingham, WA 98225

Contact:
(360) 734-9862 
https://www.nwys.org

Organization’s General Goals:
Northwest Youth Services is a non-profit organization serving young people 
ages 13–24 experiencing homelessness in Whatcom and Skagit Counties. 
We offer housing, street outreach, help finding a job or enrolling in school, 
connection to mental health services, support for LGBTQ youth, restorative 
justice for juvenile offenders, and referrals to other services in the community.

Date of Award: Level:
2019 Q2 $2,501 to $5,000

For more information, please read the attached report from 
Northwest Youth Services.
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May 20, 2020 
 
Tulalip Tribes Charitable Fund 
8802 27th Avenue NE 
Tulalip, WA 98271 
 
 
RE: Grant Report – Skagit Housing and Vocational Support for Youth 
 
To Marilyn and the Directors of the Tulalip Charitable Contributions Fund, 
 
I hope this letter finds you well! Despite the chaos of the world right now, we wanted to thank 
Tulalip Cares, and the tribe, for your $  grant in 2020. Northwest Youth Services would like 
to offer the following grant report in recognition of the Tulalip Fund’s impact in the 2019-20 
year (June-May).  
 
Overview: Northwest Youth Services (NWYS) works with youth and young adults, ages 13-24, 
who are experiencing a housing crisis in Whatcom and Skagit County. Your support of our 
Skagit-based transitional living and vocational efforts helped young people, ages 18-24, connect 
to the housing and supportive resources they need to succeed. 
 
COVID-19 Impact 
NWYS is considered an essential service and continues operating throughout the ‘stay home’ 
order for Washington State. It has been several months now of devising creative solutions and 
modifying programs to keep youth safe without disrupting care, but our staff has risen to the 
challenge.  
 
In Skagit County, modifications to programming included moving swiftly to help our housed 
youth practice social distancing/isolation, modifying outreach services to minimize the time 
youth spend in the office while still ensuring they have access to basic needs and support, and 
boosting sanitation at all of our sites. As an agency, NWYS’ leadership is working with local 
health officials, partners, and the community to implement COVID-19 safety guidelines.  
 
Program Operations and Impact 

Safely Housed: The Skagit Transitional Living Program housed 15 youth during the grant 
period and currently provides housing to nine young people, ages 18-24. Of youth who exited 
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o We continue to search for a new Executive Director, guided by the expertise of our 
Board of Directors and interim Executive Director, Dean Wight.  

o In May 2020, we moved our headquarters from 1020 N. State Street in Bellingham to 
108 Prospect Street, also in Bellingham. This shift will also consolidate our staff into one 
main building, rather than some located at the 1022 and 1155 N. State Street. All staff 
who can work remotely are currently working remotely, but we look forward to moving 
into this office as local health guidelines allow. 

 
For any questions, please contact me at 360-734-9862 ext. 104 or email DeanW@nwys.org.  
 
Sincerely,  
 
 
 
 
Dean Wight 
Interim Executive Director 
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Northwest Youth Services – Photos of our Skagit space 
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